
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friends in Christ: 

 

The season of Easter arrives, the days grow warmer and longer, the new life of spring is all around us this month. 

 

And yet…(there’s always an “and yet.”) 

 

We continue to see so many signs of “old life,” so much that still chills our souls. Political rallies become occasions 

of fist fights when those with different opinions or of another race are no longer fellow citizens but strangers. War in 

the Middle East, drug cartels in Central America make refugees of many and their suffering is only compounded 

when other nations cannot see the common humanity in the strangers at their borders. Terrorists bomb the airport and 

subway in Brussels because their shadowed minds see only strangers in every face, Christian, Jewish, or Muslim, 

making life worse for all in their twisted quest for power.  

 

You can probably add new examples that have shown up since I wrote this. 

 

Even so, Easter comes to us as a dawning, as the start of God’s new creation. It is the time when our eyes are 

opened; it is a time when, with clear sight, we begin to see new possibilities. 

 

So I’m thankful for a small incident in Germany last month, an indication that the light shines in the darkness, that 

something new can still happen. A week before the Brussels bombing, there was what one reporter called “an en-

counter of hope” in Germany. It began when the right-wing politican, Stefan Jagsch, known for his anti-refugee 

stance, crashed his car into a tree and was knocked unconscious. Two Syrian refugees were in a bus that passed the 

scene of the accident. They pulled Jagsch from the car, performed first aid, and waited with him until an ambulance 

arrived. Even the leader of the fiercely anti-immigrant National Democratic Party thanked the refugees for what he 

called “their very good, human actions.” 

 

The light of Easter continues to slowly dawn—often in unexpected ways, in unexpected places. We need to remem-

ber such times and give thanks. 

 

We are called to be the living, bringing resurrection light, among those who still insist on the racial hatred that con-

tinues to fuel much of the discourse in this election year. 

 

We are called to be the living, bringing resurrection light, among those who want to continue the history of shame 

and hatred and fear inflicted on people because of their sexual orientation or gender identity. 

 

We are called to be the living, bringing resurrection light, among those who call for the exclusion of people, or as we 

heard this past week, the policing of people in our nation, simply because of their religious beliefs. 

 

We are called to be the living, bringing resurrection light, among those who continue to exploit the poor of this na-

tion, this world, who continue to exploit our increasingly fragile home, this earth. 

 

We are called to be the living among the dead, announcing by both our words and our actions that God is doing a 

new thing, that God is bringing about a new creation, bringing joy, bringing peace. 

 

Peace, 

 

Bill 

THE CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

United Church of Christ 
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 MILESTONES 

Moved: John and Ruth Ann Holmes, to Des Moines at the end of March. Please contact the church office for their 

new address. 
 

Death: The Rev. Edward (Ed) K. Heininger, died on Monday, March 14. Ed was the minister at Congregational 

UCC for 22 years, from 1967-1989 and known and loved by many here.  
 

Ed graduated from Chicago Theological Seminary and was ordained in 1949. He received his Doctorate of Ministry 

degree from Claremont School of Theology in Claremont, (CA) in 1985. He served three churches in Illinois and 

was a campus minister at Drake University before coming to Congregational UCC.  In 1989 he retired and moved to 

Webster Groves, MO.  During his retirement he and his wife, Mary, were members of Pilgrim UCC in St. Louis, and 

he was active in Habitat for Humanity, the Dismantling Racism Taskforce of the St. Louis Association, and the 

Gateway Harmonica Club. 
 

A memorial service is being planned for April. 
 

Mary may be reached at Laclede Groves, 705 S. Laclede Station Rd. Apt #363, St. Louis, MO 63119. 
 

Please keep Mary and her family in your prayers during this time.  

 

 

 

 

 

2016 CROP Walk 
 

The 2016 CROP Walk for Hunger Relief will be held on April 3. The location for the beginning and the end of the 

walk is Chauncey Swan Park, just north of the Robert A. Lee Recreation building and on the corner of E. Washing-

ton St. and S. Gilbert St. in Iowa City. The starting time will be at 1:30 pm.  Please come a little early to sign up and 

enjoy the fellowship before the walk begins. We always have a good time no matter what the weather is like.  
 

After many years as our CROP Walk coordinator, Laurie Stunz has handed over this responsibility to Mission Board 

member, Paula Forest. Sign up to walk by getting a sponsor sheet from Paula, Congregational UCC’s new Walk Co-

ordinator. 

MEMBER GATHERINGS 
 

The next Men’s Breakfast will be on Saturday, April 16 at the Bluebird Diner.  We will gather at 8:00 am. 

The Women’s Lunch will be held at 11:45 am on Thursday, April 21 at Monica’s. 

 

SPRING WORK DAY—SATURDAY, APRIL 30  
 

Join us for our annual spring clean-up day on Saturday, April 30. We’ll start to gather at the church around 8:00 

a.m., and we’ll get to work both inside and outside our building, sweeping away the winter and looking forward to 

the warm days of summer. There’s a lot to be done—and everyone, men and women, boys and girls, is invited to 

participate. Everyone can do something. We usually wrap up most of the work by noon. So come when you can, 

leave when you must, and be a part of this fun annual event! 

 

UPCOMING NAMI WALK 
 

Supporters of NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness) will walk together on Saturday, April 30 at the  

Terry Trueblood Recreation Area, 4213 Sand Road.  Registration is at 8:45 a.m. and the walk begins at 10.  Ruth 

and Ken Kuntz have participated in NAMIWalks for several years to honor their adult daughter who has a long his-

tory of bipolar disorder.  Ruth is the captain of our CUCC virtual team (non-walking) which raises funds as a group 

to support local NAMI projects.       (Continued next page) 

 

CHURCH ACTIVITIES 



 

When mental illness strikes your family, you need a place to go for help.  Proceeds from the Walk enable NAMI 

Johnson County to create a welcoming community of support for people living with mental illness and their fami-

lies and friends in Johnson County.  Their programs are essential to care and treatment, offering support groups, 

classes, lectures, and other programs all free of charge.   

 

There are three ways you may become part of our CUCC virtual NAMIWalks team: 

 Pick up a donation envelope in Rockwood Hall in order to collect funds from family and friends. 

 Donate to our CUCC team online. 

 Give Ruth a check made out to “NAMI Johnson County”.  She will credit your gift to our CUCC team 

and pass it on to the NAMI office. 

 

OUR HISTORY IS UNFOLDING! 
 

As many of you know, members of the Iowa City Congregational UCC are undertaking a project to write a history 

of the last 50 years of the church, with the intent of completing the history before our 150th anniversary in 2018. A 

steering committee (composed of Bryan Clemons, John and Randy Fieselmann, Donna Hirst, and Pam Willard) 

and subject-area committees have been formed to do the work of this endeavor. Excellent progress is being made in 

extracting significant information from our “archives” (ie: past annual reports and meeting minutes). The book is 

planned to be a narrative account, using stories from members to illustrate the extensive undertakings and perspec-

tives of this church in our community. 

 

Steering committee members are carrying out in-depth interviews with a number of church members. Those select-

ed so far are people with a long history in the church, having attended and been involved for many years. Others 

being interviewed are those who have been particularly active with some aspect(s) of church operations, possibly 

over a shorter time period.  

 

The steering committee recognizes that we may have overlooked some of you whose memories and insights, if 

shared, would make valuable contributions to the information being collected. Some people are excellent observers 

who could add interesting points of view. If you are interested in being interviewed and haven’t been called, please 

contact Jane Murphy (murphyjane51@gmail.com or tel: 351-9079).   

 

Finally, the committee would like everyone’s help in our quest for personal information. Please take some time to 

write down an anecdote or story that may be added to our collection. It can be about a crucial event, a turning 

point, a humorous situation, a saying that you thought particularly meaningful or a person you admire(d) ---

whatever you wish. These ideas are only examples to be used as springboards for creating your own unique contri-

bution. All such submissions will be included in an archive associated with the book, and some may be used in the 

2017 church history publication. We will appreciate all contributions and urge you to participate. Submissions 

should be sent to Jane at the above email address or can be relayed in person, in writing or by phone as appropriate. 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 

One of the great gifts of the church is offering educational opportunities for anyone wishing to take advantage of 

them.  I like to think of Christian education as the experience of learning why it is we gather to worship.  In offer-

ing this experience to the children of the church, I like to think I’m answering Jesus’ call to let the children come to 

him.  He knew that children were so completely open to learning new ideas, as well as soaking up love, that they 

were the perfect present and future disciples of his teaching.  What a joy it is welcoming the CUCC children each 

week to hearing the stories of Jesus and, I hope, feeling the love that comes from the adults teaching them.  In the 

coming months this Spring, and certainly coming this Fall, we will expand the Sunday School program with classes 

focused on specific age groups: preschool – K, first to third grade, and fourth to sixth grade.  A class for junior 

highs is also a good possibility.  We have many potential young disciples ready to participate.  The key to making  

           (Continued next page) 

 

CHURCH ACTIVITIES Continued 



 

this plan happen will be the volunteering of adults to be teacher/leaders, sharing their faith and demonstrating the 

love of Christ.  I invite all those reading this to consider how and when you might be one of those adults, and then be 

in touch with me or a member of the CE Board to share your interest.  You will be welcomed and greatly appreciat-

ed! 
 

Lovingly in Christ,  Patte Henderson 
 

A NOTE OF APPRECIATION 
 

The Common Fund fundraiser held February 26 at Old Brick raised awareness of the program’s mission and brought 

in well over $1,000 in donations.  This money will help families meet basic housing and utility needs when no other  

assistance is available.  Helping families stay in their homes is a step toward reducing homelessness.  The assistance 

provided by the Common Fund has a significant impact on the health and well-being of the recipients, and in return, 

adds to the stability of our community.  Our congregation is very generous in supporting the Common Fund as well 

as other community efforts, and your support is very much appreciated.  Thank you.  Marcy Kuechenmeister 
 

FREE LUNCH PROGRAM NEWS 

 
Our church served 150 lunches at the Free Lunch Program on Monday, February 29.  Heartfelt thanks to the follow-

ing people who donated and prepared and/or served and cleaned up on this day: 

 

Claire Ashman, Martha Ann Crawford, Bill Dickinson, John & Randee Fieselmann, Paula Forest, Sharon 

Garton, Pat Goeldner, Betsy Henson, Donna Hirst, Marge Hoppin, Cynthia Kemp, Kathi Koegle, Marcy 

Kuechenmeister, Ruth Kuntz, Nan Martin, Anna Mary Mueller, Connie Parsons, Edie Roberts, Patty Rob-

erts, Rick Ruppert, Virginia Spalding, Connie Schumm, Betty Stein, Pam Willard, Steve Wolken, Lee Wood 

 

Thank you all so much.  As always, a great group who made this event fun! 

 

Our next serving date is Memorial Day, Monday, May 30.  A sign up sheet will be posted in Rockwood Hall in late 

April.  Your help is always very appreciated!       Vicki Thomae 
 

A NOTE FROM DIANA COBERLY 

 
Hello to all of you at the Congregational Church UCC, 

 

I can’t believe that it has already been 2 months since I moved to Chicago!  I want to say “thank you” for all the sup-

port and assistance you gave me with my move.  I know that it is common to say that the church we belong to is “the 

best,” but I believe your (our) church is the best! That includes the loving, compassionate and welcoming folks of the 

church, the sermons (the minister), the music, the accessibility, and the fellowship.  I appreciate all that the Congre-

gational Church United Church of Christ has been for me since arriving in September, 2008! 
 

The move to Chicago has been more difficult for me – physically, emotionally and spiritually - than I expected.  

However, I am beginning to feel more settled and more comfortable.  Holy Week Services helped contribute to that! 

I have been attending Pilgrim Congregational Church in Oak Park which is very inclusive and welcoming. I attended 

a Good Friday service there, and took my turn in the vigil schedule Saturday afternoon. I then went to Grace Episco-

pal Church, where my family goes, for a 2.5 hour Saturday Vigil Service (it was wonderful) and for Sunday’s cele-

bration of the Resurrection. On Wednesday, I attended a Purim Festival at the Oak Park Synagogue with a new 

friend.  We dressed in costumes and had a great time. 
 

I have found many good doctors and service providers.  Despite down-sizing before I moved, I have had to do a lot 

more of that and, still am!  I am disappointed in some aspects of my new living facility, but that pales next to the 

happiness I feel living near Steven, Linda, Grace and Isabel.  I am so happy that I have moved here! 

            (Continued next page) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

CHURCH ACTIVITIES Continued 



 

LOOKING AHEAD 

 

 

I hope all is well with each of you!  I think of you often and pray for the ministry of the Congregational Church.  I 

would love to hear from you! I am looking forward to attending the graduation of Ryan and Raven in May. 
 

In Christ’s Service, 

Diana 
 

P.S. Grace, my 16 y/o Granddaughter received notice today that she has been accepted into a 2-week summer Iowa 

Writers Workshop!!  She recently won a gold and a silver award from Scholastic for her writing.  

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING GIVING SETS RECORD 
 

Thanks to everyone who gave to this year’s One Great Hour of Sharing Offering on Palm Sunday and in the days 

following. We received over $4,700—over $2000 more than in 2015, and almost $2300 more than we received in 

2014. In short, this is the most we have ever received for this offering. The children who brought their banks contrib-

uted over $50. Our great abundance will help address the great need among refugees and victims of natural disasters. 

Thank you for your generosity. If you still want to contribute just write “OGHS” on your check or on the regular en-

velopes. It just feels good to give. Again, thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

OLD CAPITOL CRITERIUM HELD ON SUNDAY, MAY 1 
  

The arrival of spring brings renewed activity in downtown Iowa City—Friday evening music, movies on the Pente-

crest, and more. Some events occur on Sunday morning and impact traffic patterns and parking around Congrega-

tional UCC. 

 

The Old Capitol Criterium, the annual bike race, will be held on Sunday, May 1. Traffic is always rerouted and street 

parking is always limited as a result of this event.. Because of the repairs on Washington Street,this year the Start 

and Finish Line will be at the intersection of Clinton and Jefferson Streets—right outside our building. There will be 

no automobile access to our parking lot. The City of Iowa City is providing a special parking area for our members 

on Clinton Street between Market and Jefferson. All of this means that it will be a great morning to walk a little far-

ther to worship! Start out a little earlier—or ride your bike—and join us for worship that morning at 10:15. 
 

TABLE TO TABLE TURNS 20! 
 

Join Table To Table in celebrating the individuals and organizations who have helped to serve Johnson County for  

20 years.  Enjoy music, small plates and desserts from the area’s best chefs, as well as complimentary craft beer and 

wine along with silent and live auctions.  Save the date:  April 21st at 5:30 pm at the Terry Trueblood Recreation 

Area Lodge, 579 McCollister Blvd in Iowa City.  Tickets are $75.00 and can be purchases at table2table.org/news or 

319-337-3400. 

CHURCH ACTIVITIES Continued 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 SUMMER HELP NEEDED AT PILGRIM HEIGHTS 
 

The Rev. David Mears, Director of Programs and Facilities, at the UCC camp, Pilgrim Heights, is working on the 

summer schedule and is recruiting deans for several weeks of camp. If you would like more information about this, 

please talk with Bill Lovin. 
 

UPCOMING SUMMER CAMP FUN! 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY—2016 INTERFAITH BUILD 
 

Habitat for Humanity will soon begin building a new house for the family of  Bawili Muhanzu, Pongo Pombo and 

their six children from the Democratic Republic of the Congo.  Habitat is looking for your financial support, your 

voice and/or your building skills.  Construction will start with a wall build and wall raising on May 21 on the 800 

block of S. 7th Avenue in Iowa City.  To volunteer, contact Cherie Cool-Rudd at (319) 337-8949 or 

cherie@iowavalleyhabitat.org. 

 

And join Habitat on Tuesday, April 19 from 4 - 7 pm at the Terry Trueblood Recreation Park Lodge to say thank you 

to all of their hard-working partners.  Enjoy live music, delicious foods and awards, games and prizes.  Please RSVP 

by April 12 to (319 337-8749 or email Cherie Cool-Rudd.  Friends and family are welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOOKING AHEAD Continued 

 

On April 10, join us in welcoming Bob Anderson 

from Pilgrim Heights Camp & Retreat Center who 

will share information about the summer camping 

programs being offered.  Camping programs are 

available for all ages from kindergarten to adult. 

We will meet in Rockwood Hall following Sunday 

worship.   For more information you can go to their 

website http://www.pilgrimheights.org/ 

 

It’s Almost Time! 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
June 6th – 8th, 2016 

9 am – Noon 
Art, Games, Snacks 

For all 4 yr. olds to 6th Graders 



 

 

A NOTE FROM PATTE HENDERSON 
 

 

 

Dear CUCC Friends;  

 

It has been such a lovely joy being with the children of this church for a few months now!  You 

have wonderful, lively and fun children and I’ve thoroughly enjoyed getting to know them.  They 

seem quite at home with the structure of the Sunday School (9:15 a.m.) program as well as the 

Children’s Church.  

 

At Sunday School, we study a topic for a month or so at a time.  Throughout March 

we learned about the symbols of Holy Week  – you’ve seen them in the Easter décor in Rock-

wood Hall – and we will be studying the story of the Apostle Peter’s relationship with Jesus at 

the time of Jesus’ arrest and after the resurrection on the shore of the Sea of Galilee.  There will 

be some fun surprises for the children and an opportunity to relate the events of Peter’s life with 

their own lives in 21st century America.    

 

The Children’s Church time (after the Children’s Message in worship) is devoted to expressing 

our love for Jesus through our own time of worship.  The children enjoy leading the service with 

prayer, offering, Bible verses, and blessing.  Our singing time with Patrick is a highlight of the 

morning!  The theme of our worship follows the church year schedule so for April it will focus 

on the Easter season events that followed the Resurrection.  

 

The Christian Education Board put out a survey to parents in March to elicit help with determin-

ing the best time for our Vacation Bible School.  The result is that it will be held June 6-8 

(Monday – Wednesday) from 9:00 to 12:00.  The program will be designed for children 4 years 

old to 6th graders. There is always room for volunteer adults so if you are interested in helping 

out one or all of those 3 mornings, please give me a call, email or talk with me on Sunday morn-

ing.  Thanks!  

 

As a Christian Educator, I believe the time we have as a church family is truly important for 

those who hope that the Christian faith will be carried on by the next generation.  My apprecia-

tion is heartfelt for this congregation as you welcome and involve children in every area of the 

life of the church.  Our demonstration of the Christian life, especially the love that Christ pleaded 

for us to share with each other, will hold our children in good stead as they grow and become in-

creasingly faithful.  Thank you for all that you do to insure that this happens!  

 

Blessings in the name of 

Christ,  

Patte   
  



 

 

UCC VOLUNTEER ROSTER (as of Mar 31, 2016) 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES IN OUR COMMUNITY 
If you would like to explore volunteer opportunities, below is a list of members who 

are currently or have been volunteers in the listed organizations and are available for consultation. 

If you would like your name and organization added to this list please see BOB ASHMAN. 

 

Organization:    Member Volunteer(s): 
 

Adult Literacy, Kirkwood   Edie Roberts, Pat Goeldner, Pam Willard 

CASA      Mary Lea Kruse 

Center for Worker Justice   Donna Hirst 

Compeer     Jo Bowers 

Crisis Center Food Bank   Claire Ashman 

Dances for Universal Peace   Donna Hirst 

Free Lunch     Donna Hirst, Edie Roberts, Bryan Clemons (baker), 

         Vicki Thomae, Ruth Kuntz (main dish) and  

         Sharyn Reitz, Treasurer 

  Friends of University Libraries  Donna Hirst 

  Gifts for Parents    Edie Roberts, Donna Hirst, Ruth Kuntz 

  Habitat for Humanity    Bryan Clemons 

  Hardin Rare Book Room, U of I  Donna Hirst 

  Iowa City Learning Foundation  Donna Hirst 

  International Women’s Club   Claire Ashman, Ruth Kuntz 

  Iowa Women’s Foundation   Mary Lea Kruse, Pam Willard 

  Johnson County Community Foundation Ginny Clemons 

  Johnson County Livable Communities Pam Willard 

   (Fall prevention) 

  Medical Library Association   Donna Hirst 

  Meals on Wheels    Bryan Clemons 

  National Association for the Mentally Ill Ruth Kuntz (UCC Leader for Walk) Patte Henderson, 

           Marnie Campbell 

  Oaknoll Retirement Association  Ginny Clemons 

  Oaknoll New Residence Orientation Com. Ruth Kuntz (Chair) 

  Oaknoll Greeter for Programs   Ruth Kuntz 

  Oaknoll Investment Club   Ruth Kuntz 

  Pride Festival     Donna Hirst, Courtney and Raven Rowe 

  Project Green     Ginny Clemons 

  Rock and Read (1st Graders)   Edie Roberts, Pam Willard 

  Rotary Club     Bryan Clemons 

  RSVP-Pen Pals (Elementary Schools) Ruth Kuntz 

  Senior Center Friends    Mary Lea Kruse, Bob and Claire Ashman 

  Senior House (Book Sale)   Donna Hirst 

  Southeast Junior High    Claire Ashman, Jerry Walker 

   (Reading and Homework Tutoring) 

  UCC:  Promotion/Delivery of donations Edie Roberts 

   For OGHS, Food Bank, UNICEF  

   and Children’s Library     

  Veterans for Peace    Donna Hirst 

  Visiting Nurse Association   Ginny Clemons 

  Winter Clothing Distribution   Edie Roberts   



 

OUR CHILDREN’S LIBRARY 
“The Sheep Go On Strike” 

 

By  Jean-Francois Dumont 
 

        

While we spend much of this year amid political spite and turmoil, this book reminds us that we accom-

plish more when we work together. The importance of compromise is a lesson that is easily forgotten. 

 

The first review is by 5 year old Raif: 

 

“The sheep didn’t want to be sheared, and when the sheepdog tried to get the sheep to do what they were 

supposed to, they almost ran him over. Then all the animals took sides with either the dogs or the sheep. 

Then there was chaos.  Finally, when the sheep were getting sheared, they heard quite strange noises.  And 

then, in the morning the sheep had a surprise! 

    I didn’t like how this book talked about throwing insults, and it’s quite violent. A lot of the animals are 

really angry. But I like the way they came up with a good solution and stop being angry. I like how the au-

thor wrote this book. It was an interesting story and it tells me to never tell other people to join me and fight 

someone else; it tells you to be kinder and work out the problem. Because if you don’t, your future might 

be that your son is going to be in a war. The sheep had funny faces and the last picture is my favorite, but I 

won’t tell you what it is, because that would spoil the surprise; you will have to read it yourself to find 

out!”—San Francisco Book Review 

 

“‘Why are we always the ones who get sheared?’ demands Ernest, the Trotsky of the assembled sheep. 

Why not cat-hair sweaters or donkey-hair britches? Well, readers will think of plenty of reasons, but that 

won’t stop Ernest. Who freezes come October? Who then must get shots for their colds? On strike! Shut the 

shearers down! Agog, Dumont’s other finely etched, autumnal-colored farmyard creatures see Ernest’s 

point. Ralph, the sheepdog, tries a sheepdog’s time-honored trick—he nips a sheep—but they rally and 

stampede him, ‘hollering about police brutality.’ Sides are taken; the sheep decide to march for their de-

mands. Around one corner, they meet a phalanx of dogs. The protestors engage, then retreat and rethink 

their tactics. The idea of sharing gets batted about—an equitable distribu-

tion of labor, if not in so many words: ‘We give our eggs every morning,’ 

says one hen. ‘Not all of them, luckily, not all of them!’ counters a fortu-

nate chick. Dumont’s lesson can run shallow or deep, but it is a winner 

either way.” 

— KIRKUS REVIEW, Ages 4–8 

 

Look for this book (and others) on the library shelves in Rockwood Hall. 

Explore the rest of our library for additional leisurely, worthwhile, read-

ing. 

 

Edie Roberts 

Children’s Librarian                  

 

 



 

OUR CHILDREN’S LIBRARY 
“Freak the Mighty” 

 

By  Rodman Philbrick 

 
 

Revisit an older title in the Chapter Book shelf of the children’s section in our Church 

Library.  This is for grades 3-7.  It was later made into a movie, but try the original sto-

ry for a wonderful adventure of two friends.  From the publisher: 

 

A brilliant, emotionally charged novel about two boys. One is a slow learner, too large 

for his age, and the other is a tiny, disabled genius. The two pair up to create one formi-

dable human force known as "Freak the Mighty". 

 

MAX. FREAK. BEST FRIENDS. FOREVER. 

I never had a brain until Freak came along. . . 

 

That's what Max thought. All his life he'd been called stupid. Dumb. Slow. It didn't help 

that his body seemed to be growing faster than his mind. It didn't help that people were 

afraid of him. So Max learned how to be alone. At least until Freak came along. 

Freak was weird, too. He had a little body, and a really big brain. Together Max and 

Freak were unstoppable. 

 

Together, they were Freak the Mighty. 

 

Praise for Freak the Mighty 

 “A wonderful story of triumph over imperfection, shame, and loss.”  

– School Library Journal 

 

 

Andrea Rauer, Library Committee Member 

 
 



 

Serving Our Church 
 

In the Congregational United Church of Christ, we all share in performing duties for the worship service.  A 

list is provided each month for the assignments of Greeters, Ushers and Hospitality.   

Please arrive one-half hour before the service, which begins at 10:15 am. 

 

If you cannot serve on the assigned date, please call someone else on the list to arrange a trade with them.  

Please let the Deacon of the Month, Edie Roberts,  know of any changes. 

 She can be reached at edie-roberts@uiowa.edu or 338-3886 

 

APRIL 

 

GREETERS 

 

USHERS 

 

HOSPITALITY 

 

 

3 

 

Pat Goeldner 

Hermine McLeran 

 

William and Becky Hoefer 

John Johnson 

Joan Jehle 

 

 

Mary Lea and Dick 

Kruse 

 

 

10 

 

TBD 

 

Stuart and Deborah Cobb 

Theresa Messlein 

Maggie John 

 

Chris & Vernette Knapp 

 

 

17 

 

Jason Beerends 

Jeanna Otto 

 

 

 

Jim and Diane Jetter 

Steve Hostetler 

Margery Hoppin 

 

Ken and Ruth 

Kuntz 

 

 

 

 

24 

 

Martha Ann Crawford 

Charles Connerly 

 

Ryan Downing & Jen Sherer 

Sheila Hayreh 

Donna Janes 

 

Scott and Patty Hansche 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

APRIL 2016 
       Sunday                Monday              Tuesday             Wednesday         Thursday          Friday            Saturday 

     1 
 

- Organ in 

Use 9 am 

 

2 
 

 

 

 

3 
- Choir 9am 

- Church School for 

All Ages 9:15 

-Communion Wor- 

ship - 10:15  

-EE Coffee Sales 

-Chinese School 

1:30pm 
-CROP Walk 1:30 pm 

4 
 

- Organ in Use 

9am 

 

5 
 

- Organ in Use 

9am 

 

- Diaconate 7 pm 

- Mission Board  

7 pm 

 

6   
 

- Midday Prayer/

Meditation Noon 

  

 

 

7 
 

- Organ in Use 

9am 

- FRC Lunch 

Noon 

- Voices of Soul 

6:30 pm 

- Literacy Class 

6:30 pm 

8 
 

- Organ in Use 

9 am 

 

9 
 

 

10 

 

- Choir 9 am 

- Church School for 

All Ages  9:15  

- Worship 10:15 

- Chinese School 

1:30 

-Bob Anderson, 

Pilgrim Heights 

visit 
 

 

11 
 

- Organ in Use 

9am 

12 
 

- Organ in Use 

9am 

 

- Christian Ed 

Board 6:30 pm 

13 
 

- Organ inUse 

9am 

- Midday Prayer/

Meditation Noon 

 

- FRC Lunch 

Noon 

14 
 - Organ in 

Use 9 am 

 
- Voices of 

Soul 6:30 pm 

- Literacy 

Class 6:30 pm 

15 
- Organ in 

Use 9 am 

 

16 
 
- Men’s 

Breakfast  8 

am at Blue-

bird Diner 

 

 

17 
- Choir 9 am 

- Church School  for 

All Ages 9:15 

- Worship 10:15 am 

- Chinese School 

 

18 
 

19 
 

- FRC Lunch 

Noon 

- Stewardship 4 

pm 

- Membership 

5:30 pm 

- Trustees 7 pm 

20 
 

- Midday Prayer/

Meditation Noon 

 

 

21 
-  Women’s 

Lunch at  

Monica’s 

 

- Voices of 

Soul 6:30 pm 

- Literacy 

Class 6:30 pm 

22 
 

- Organ in 

Use 9 am 

23 
 

 
 

24 
 

- Choir 9 am 

- Church School  

for All Ages 9:15 

- Worship 10:15 am 

- Chinese School 

25 
- Organ in 

Use  9 am 

 

 
- Dalaie Choi 

Recital 7 pm 

26 
 

- FRC Lunch 

Noon 

 

- Church Coun-

cil 7 pm 

27 
 

-Midday Prayer/

Meditation Noon 

 

 

 

28 

 
- Literacy 

Class - 6:30pm 

 

- Voices of 

Soul 6:30pm 

29 
 

30 
-Spring 

Work Day 

8 am 

-NAMI 

Walk 

- Voices of 

Soul Con-

cert 4:30 

pm 

       



 

Many Happy Returns 
Of The Day 

4/1 Wayne Balmer 
       Bill Hoefer 
 
4/6  Jerry Walker 
 
4/7  Delmar Brown 
       Ross Nusser 
 
4/9   Grace Whittaker 
 
4/12   Mary Lea Kruse 
 
4/15   Patricia Myers 
          Magill Schumm 
 
4/19   Ann Ghabel 
 
4/20   Amanda Bouma 
 

 

4/21   Diana Durham 
 
4/22   Randee Fieselmann 
 
4/24   Merideth Smith 
 
4/25   Patty Roberts 
          Theresa Messlein 
          Jacob Koepnick 
 
4/26   Ann Whittaker 
 
4/27   Ruthann Holmes 
          Robert McFarland 
          Joshua Woolums 
 
4/29   Jo Bowers 



  PARKING INFORMATION 

 

Parking is available evenings and all day Sunday at the 

IMU or North Hall Parking Ramps.   

 

Ask your usher for a voucher (or get one from the 

church office). 

THE CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH                         

 UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

30 North Clinton Street                

Iowa City, Iowa 52245-1700 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

SUNDAY  SCHEDULE 

 

10:15 a.m.   Worship    

11:15 a.m.         Fellowship 

 

 

Church Office is open Monday - Friday 9-3pm 

                                  

OUR CHURCH STAFF 

 

Pastor:                         The Rev. William Lovin 

 

Music Director:                  Patrick Zubiate 

Organist:                             Bill Crouch 

Director of  Church School: The Rev. Patte Henderson 

Office Manager:                 Nan Martin 

Financial Secretary:            Sharyn Huriaux Reitz 

Communication Assistant: Christina Patramanis 

Custodian:                          Eddy Ghumm 
 

                     HOW TO CONTACT US  
 

 

Monday - Friday   9 am to 3 pm                                   

Phone:    319-337-4301 

 

  E-mail: 

Minister………………..……..…uccicrev@uccic.org 

Office Manager……….……...…uccicsec@uccic.org 

Financial Secretary……........sharynreitz@gmail.com 

Music Director……… zubia101@mail.chapman.edu 

Dir of Church School………....uccicdce@gmail.com 

Communication Assist…. ..cpatramanis@yahoo.com 
 

Visit our Web Site:  www.uccic.org 
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